Appendix 4
Template Letters and Briefings

TEMPLATE LETTER/BRIEFING TO EDITORS:

Dear Sir,

There are estimated to be 15 million people currently living in England with a long term condition or complex health needs, and this figure is expected to rise as the population ages and grows.  In order to be able to make sure it can provide services for everyone when they need them, the NHS has to be able to make services and resources available as required.  To help us deliver this we need everyone in [add town] to use the NHS wisely.

Data tells us that 12 per cent of people admit to having used A&E in the past even when they knew there was nothing seriously wrong with them; and 18 per cent of GP workload is for common complaints alone.  Around two million people each year go to A&E with ailments that they could have either self-treated or used another local service for. At an estimated cost of £136 million a year this is the equivalent of 6,500 nurses.    
The NHS is entering its busiest time of the year, winter.  We know that if temperatures fall below 12 degrees celsius this increases the risk of respiratory problems and the number of people who have heart attacks and strokes goes up. Bad weather can affect pavements and we see more breaks and fractures.  Hazardous driving conditions can result in more road traffic accidents.  These are situations where people will really need A&E.  So we need the public to help us keep NHS services free to treat emergency cases.  We need people to choose NHS services well.
Choose well is a national NHS communication and education campaign that aims to:

· Explain to the public their local NHS services and which is best for their medical need
· Make it clear to the public that A&E and 999 services are for life-threatening and serious incidents only

· Promote self care and the use of high-street pharmacy for common complaints such as sprains and strains, aches and pains, upset stomachs, coughs and colds.
I would urge your readers to speak to their local pharmacy if they have a common complaint; or download the mobile phone friendly link to information about common winter symptoms and NHS services at http://bit.ly/nhsnwQR.

If they have something they’re unsure about they can call 0845 4647 / NHS 111 (delete as applicable)

Alternatively they can find the best local NHS service for their needs on www.nhs.uk/choosewell

Yours sincerely,

<Insert your name and the organisation’s name>

TEMPLATE LETTER FOR GPs, PRACTICE MANAGERS, OTHER PROFESSIONAL STAFF

Dear Colleague

I wanted to bring you up-to-date on plans for this winter’s Choose Well communication and engagement campaign, which will run from 29 October 2012 to 30 January 2013.  

Choose Well aims to:

· Provide a consistent identity for NHS teams to use to promote the range of NHS services available to their local communities; explain to the public how their various local NHS services fit together

· Make it clear to the public that A&E and 999 services are for life-threatening and serious incidents only

· Promote self care and the use of high-street pharmacy for common complaints such as sprains and strains, aches and pains, upset stomachs, coughs and colds
A report commissioned by the Proprietary Association of Great Britain stated that 18 per cent of GP workload is for minor ailments.  A report published last year by the Co-operative Group showed that each year two million people in the UK visit A&E Departments unnecessarily, costing the NHS £136 million – the equivalent of 6,500 nurses. 

The NHS is entering its busiest time of the year, winter.  We know that if temperatures fall below 12 degrees celsius this increases the risk of respiratory problems and the number of people who have heart attacks and strokes goes up. Bad weather can affect pavements and we see more breaks and fractures.  Hazardous driving conditions can result in more road traffic accidents.  These are situations where people will really need A&E.  So we need the public to help us keep NHS services free to treat emergency cases.  We need people to choose NHS services well.
At a national level we have been working with the Royal College of GPs, Age UK, WRVS, the National Association for Patient Participation, the National Self Care Forum and the National Pharmacy Association to create a co-ordinated campaign, the time-table for which is as follows:

Week beginning 29 October

Launch of National Choose Well Week

Week beginning 5 November

National Ask Your Pharmacy Week

Week beginning 12 November
National Self Care Week

Week beginning 19 November
Media campaign with focus on carers

The campaign will be supported by national, regional and local media activity; a social media campaign; and a campaign toolkit, with a range of template materials that are free for you to download and use.  The materials can be found at www.midlandsandeast.nhs.uk/dooncecampaigns 

[ADD IN LOCAL DETAILS HERE ABOUT YOUR LOCAL CAMPAIGN ACTIVITY IF APPROPRIATE & WHAT YOU WOULD LIKE THEM TO DO TO SUPPORT THIS].

I would appreciate any support you can give to this campaign.  If you have any questions or queries, please contact [ADD IN CONTACT DETAILS]

SIGNED

TEMPLATE BRIEFING FOR NHS STAFF

Choose Well is a national NHS communication and engagement campaign.  It aims to:

· Provide a consistent identity for NHS teams to use to promote the range of NHS services available to their local communities; explain to the public how their various local NHS services fit together

· Make it clear to the public that A&E and 999 services are for life-threatening and serious incidents only
· Promote self care and the use of high-street pharmacy for common complaints
· Try and ease the pressure on busy A&E, emergency department, 999 and GP practice teams

· Signpost patients to appropriate NHS services that aren’t A&E

We know that 12 percent of people admit to having used A&E in the past even when they knew there was nothing seriously wrong with them; and 18 per cent of GP workload is for common complaints alone.   Around two million people each year go to A&E with common complaints, which they could have either self-treated or used another local service for, at an estimated cost of £136 million a year – the equivalent of 6,500 nurses.

The NHS is entering its busiest time of the year, winter.  This is when people, more than ever, need A&E.  We know that if temperatures fall below 12 degrees celsius this increases the risk of respiratory problems and the number of people who have heart attacks and strokes goes up. Bad weather can affect pavements and we see more breaks and fractures.  Hazardous driving conditions can result in more road traffic accidents.  These are situations where people will really need A&E.  So we need the public to help us keep NHS services free to treat emergency cases.  We need people to choose NHS services well.
Over the winter, the campaign is being launched to focus on common complaints, such as norovirus, sprains and strains, coughs colds and flu and advice on how to self-care and alternative local services available.  It will run from 29 October 2012 until 30 January 2013 and will promote the use of high-street pharmacy in the first instance for common winter complaints.  

At a national level we have been working with the Royal College of GPs, Age UK, WRVS, the National Association for Patient Participation, the National Self Care Forum and the National Pharmacy Association to create a co-ordinated campaign, the time-table for which is as follows:

Week beginning 29 October

Launch of National Choose Well Week

Week beginning 5 November

National Ask Your Pharmacy Week

Week beginning 12 November
National Self Care Week

Week beginning 19 November
Media campaign with focus on carers

How can you help?

In [name of organisation] we will be supporting the campaign by [add in local details].  In addition a mobile phone friendly weblink has been created, which links to symptom advice – you can download this at http://bit.ly/nhsnwQR and pass it on to friends, family and colleagues.  If you have a Twitter account, you can follow #choosewellwinter and re-tweet our messages, or post them on your Facebook page.
People can also look on www.nhs.uk/choosewell for local services

TEMPLATE LETTER OF INTRODUCTION FOR LOCAL PUBLIC VENUES/EVENTS

Dear

We would like your permission to put up a promotional stand in [name of venue] to promote our Winter Health Advice guide, as part of the NHS Choose Well campaign.  

The guide contains information about how to self-treat a number of common winter complaints, and promotes the use of high-street pharmacy as a convenient and expert resource for help and advice, without the need for an appointment.

Our stand will involve: [delete as appropriate]

· Two pull-up banner stands

· Volunteers distributing our summer health guide leaflets; promoting our survey; promoting our colouring competition aimed at primary school children

· Volunteers providing health checks and advice on [stopping smoking] [healthy eating] [getting active] [other]

If possible we would like to hold our stand on [add in dates and times].  I would be grateful if you could get in touch and let me know as soon as you can if this is possible.

TEMPLATE EMAIL TO LOCAL STAKEHOLDERS

Dear

We would like your support with promoting our Winter Health Advice guide, which is part of the national NHS Choose Well campaign.  Choose Well is a national campaign which aims to:

· Provide a consistent identity for NHS teams to use to promote the range of NHS services available to their local communities; explain to the public how their various local NHS services fit together

· Make it clear to the public that A&E and 999 services are for life-threatening and serious incidents only
· Promote self care and the use of high-street pharmacy for common complaints
· Try and ease the pressure on busy A&E, emergency department, 999 and GP practice teams

· Signpost patients to appropriate NHS services that aren’t A&E

The Winter Health Advice guide contains information about how to self-treat a number of common summer complaints, and promotes the use of high-street pharmacy as a convenient and expert resource for help and advice, without the need for an appointment.  We have a number of resources which you can down-load and use for free, with your employees/group/members including:

· The A6 Winter Health Advice leaflet – this could be circulated by email

· A web-banner, which links to on-line advice

· An e-flier that could also be circulated by email

· An advert that you could include in bulletins or magazines aimed at your employees/group/members

· Template articles for bulletins or magazines

These materials can be accessed at: [add in link]

If you would like any further information about our campaign, please contact [add in local details]

TEMPLATE ARTICLES FOR FT MEMBERS AND OTHER EXTERNAL BULLETINS

Senior Nurse/Doctor asks local people to help the NHS this winter

The NHS is entering its busiest time of the year, winter.  This is when people, more than ever, need A&E.  We know that if temperatures fall below 12 degrees celsius this increases the risk of respiratory problems and the number of people who have heart attacks and strokes goes up. Bad weather can affect pavements and we see more breaks and fractures.  Hazardous driving conditions can result in more road traffic accidents.  These are situations where people will really need A&E.  So we need the public to help us keep NHS services free to treat emergency cases.  We need people to choose NHS services well.
.  

Data tells us that 12 per cent of people admit to having used A&E in the past even when they knew there was nothing seriously wrong with them; and that 18 per cent of GP workload is for common complaints such as coughs, sore-throats, dandruff and travel sickness.

We’d like you to Choose Well if you need medical attention.  

[ADD IN NAME OF LOCAL SPOKESPERSON]: “Local people can make a difference this winter and help NHS teams to make sure they have the time to treat people with life-threatening and serious conditions, such as heart attacks, strokes, breathing problems and serious accidents.  Anyone with a common complaint should go and see their local pharmacy for advice and help.  There is also some really useful information on-line.”

NHS Choices www.nhs.uk is a free-to-use on-line resource, with information about symptoms and advice for treating common complaints; you can also search for your local NHS services, including pharmacies, walk-in-centres, urgent care centres and so on.  A mobile-phone friendly web-link has also been created – you could download it and pass it on to your friends and family - http://bit.ly/nhsnwQR
ADD IN THERMOMETER WITH SIGNPOSING TO SPECIFIC NHS SERVICES FOR YOUR LOCALITY
The common cold and flu – can you spot the difference?

The NHS has produced an online guide to help people to understand the difference between the common cold and flu this winter.   With winter approaching the cases of both will be on the increase.  For normally health adults they are both self-limiting illnesses, and anyone who catches them will begin to feel better within a few days without the need for medical help; neither are treatable with antibiotics; and they are spread by different viruses.

The main difference between the two is that the on-set of flu usually starts with a sudden fever of 38-40°C, muscle aches and pains and other symptoms can include sweating, nausea, feeling exhausted and needing to lie down.

[ADD IN NAME OF LOCAL SPOKESPERSON] said: “There are around 200 viruses that cause colds and three that cause flu. Flu symptoms appear one to three days after infection and most people recover within a week, although you may feel tired for longer.

“If you are a normally healthy adult or child, the best advice if you catch a cold or the flu is to stay at home and get plenty of rest – this will also minimise the chance of you spreading the virus to others.  Take paracetamol or ibuprofen to control aches and pains and temperature and drink plenty of fluids to stop getting dehydrated.”

The NHS is entering its busiest time of the year, as a fall in temperatures below 12 degrees Celsius can increase the risk of respiratory problems, heart-attacks and strokes amongst vulnerable people for example those with lung disease, heart disease, diabetes, kidney problems, cancer and older people.  It is estimated that 5.2 million people a year go to their GP with blocked noses.  The advice from NHS teams is to self-care, talk to your local pharmacist for advice or look on-line if you think you could have a cold or the flu.  This advice forms part of the nationwide Choose well campaign which aims to ensure that NHS teams are free to respond to life-threatening and emergency situations.

More information about the common cold and flu can be found at http://www.nhs.uk/livewell/coldsandflu/  You can also find a mobile phone friendly web-link to a symptom checker and service finder at http://bit.ly/nhsnwQR
